Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Regarding the Street begging support survey, I read that 

 

“Residents, businesses and visitors have raised concerns with the city council and the police about the extent of begging, especially in the city centre. Complaints have been received about aggressive and nuisance behaviour, noise, harassment, intimidation and other anti-social behaviour associated with street begging." 

This FOI is to ascertain what these complaints are, when and to whom they were made. 

Complaints can be submitted to the Council through a number of routes and can be both verbal and written. Complaints of this nature are not recorded under a specific category code or term such as “Begging” however.

Therefore, providing a total figure for all related complaints would require the manual trawl of various recording systems across the Council to see what they hold.
Section 12 of the FOIA makes provision for public authorities (including the Council) to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. 
This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours (at a rate of £25 per hour) in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request for all complaints submitted on this subject will exceed the appropriate limit.

However, we have asked staff in key areas to trawl through their records and can confirm the following figures:
In 2017, up to 15 November 2017, the City Mayor’s office has received 14 written complaints regarding begging and homelessness. 

The Council’ Community Safety Team has received a further 11 on this subject.  
These complaints have been submitted by residents, visitors to the city and businesses.  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

